
St John Bosco 
Monday, Jan 31st is the feast of St. 

John Bosco, the saint of young people.  

We pray his care for all the young peo-

ple of our parish and for all those who 

influence their lives.  

 

A Prayer for Young People 

We pray  

that you will always feel valued and loved for who you are 

that you will be resilient and learn how to pick yourself up when 

you fall 

that you will always have faith, in yourself, in the goodness of 

others, and in God 

that you will be humble and ask for help when you need it 

that you will be kind, courageous and confident 

that you will use the talents and gifts that you have, to make 

this world a better place for all 

that you will always be grateful for what you have 

that you will appreciate the earth and protect it 

that you will live in peace 

that you will find good friends and that you will never feel alone 

that you will live a life of joy 

that you will find a purpose and meaning in life 

that you will be generous enough to share your light with others 

 Amen 

SCOIL IDE:   Applications for Junior Infants 2022/23 

will close on 1st February 2022.  In September 2022 

three classes will be taken in, in line with  the depart-

ment of education guidelines. 

Please see full details online at www.scoilide.ie 

30th January 2022 
1.  The people of Nazareth could not accept that this local boy had something to 

teach them. Fixed ideas about people can at times block us from hearing what is 

being said. What a difference when we drop our prejudices! Perhaps you have ex-

perienced hearing an important truth when you focussed on what was being said, 

rather than on the person saying it? 

 

2.  The anger of the people arose when Jesus confronted them with God’s inclusive ways. For them, God was 

‘their God’ and God’s blessings were for them. Jesus reminded them that this is not God’s way. When have you 

been challenged to think in new ways and not to be excluding some people from your thoughts or concerns? Was 

there good news for you in the challenge? 

 

3.  Jesus continued his work despite the opposition. Have there been times when despite opposition you have 

been able to ‘walk through the people’ and ‘continue on your way’? Have you seen this courage in others? 

 John Byrne osa     Email jpbyrneosa@gmail.com 

PARTEEN NATIONAL SCHOOL:   Applications for 

Junior infants Sept 2022 are  being accepted until 1st 

February 2022.  Application Form for Admission is 

available by emailing office@parteenschool.ie , 

Phone: 061-340457 

2nd February, Candlemas 



CONTACT NUMBERS 

Fr. Derek Leonard P.P.  087 6261287 

Fr. John O’Byrne   085 7491268 

Fr.Gerard O’Leary   087 9378685 

Salesian Sisters   061 348510 

PARISH OFFICE  061 341300 

OFFICE OPENING TIMES:   Tues 2pm—4pm and Thurs 

9.30am -1.30pm for Church related enquiries.   If you 

wish to book a mass, order a cert or leave in your offer-

ings to support your parish, please phone or call at 

opening times to the office, based at St Nicholas 

Church, Westbury.       

With Sympathy mass cards & Christmas Mass Bouquet 

cards  are now available from the Parish Office. 

email:   saintnicholasparishoffice@gmail.com 

WEEKDAY MASSES   

9.45am Mon, Tues, Wed, St Munchin’s College Chapel. 

10am in St Mary's  : Thurs and Friday.  

WEEKEND MASSES 

Sat.6pm, Sun.10.30am, St Nicholas’ church 

Sun 12 noon ,  St Munchin’s College Chapel 

PARISH LIVE STREAMING MASSES 

Masses from St Nicholas Church can be viewed live via 

the  parish webcam at the parish website 

www.saintnicholasparish.ie   or 

https://www.churchservices.tv/limerickstnicholas 

You can download the free app from the App store and click 

on St Nicholas church in the Limerick section.  

ITEMS FOR NEWSLETTER 

We encourage local groups to avail of the newsletter to pro-

mote upcoming events, share good news, etc. please send 

details to   

stnicholaspnewsletter@gmail.com  

Maura. 086 0429952  or   Grace. 086 8296193  

FACEBOOK  www.facebook.com/Saintnicholasparish/ 

BAPTISM are held every 2nd and 4th weekend on Saturday 

at 4,30pm in St. Nicholas Church and on Sunday at 1pm in St. 

Munchin’s College Chapel.    Contact the Parish Office for 

further details. 

 

Let us continue to pray for those who are ill 

at this time, those who are preparing for and 

awaiting results of tests, those in hospital.   

 

Please pray especially for Frank, Fiona,  Eoin, Mary,  

Michael, William, Méabh, Anna, Eamon, Declan, John, 

Agnes, Muirinn, Ruby, Carmel, Ralph, Karen, Pat,  

Martina, Ciara. 

 

Lord Jesus, you are the true friend of all those who suffer 

anguish and pain in spirit, mind or body. Please share 

with them now the gift of your  consoling love. 

ST NICHOLAS PARISH NEWS 

Sunday 30th January 

4th Sunday of Ordinary Time 

The total figure for 

the collection taken 

at the weekend 

masses for the 

weekend ending 

23rd January 2022 is  

€610 


